## Credit Union Annual Meeting - cont'd from page 13

L.R. Tremblay was elected to the Supervisory Committee for a three year term, with C. Sparkes and L.V. Godin as continuing members.

Mr. Harness congratulated the incoming officers, and thanked the others for their support during the past year. He regretted the loss of W.E. Collinson who recently moved to Chapleau and thanked Elmer Niemi who has filled Mr. Collinson's position on the credit committee so capably.

Mr. Harness then introduced B.A. McLellan, of the Lakehead CPR Credit Union, who said, in part, that Credit Unions are operating under different conditions than in former years. He felt that not only must the system of lending money be updated to meet competition, but procedures and by laws changed.

Draw prizes were won by Bob Turner, John Gagnon, Chester Baillie and Lawrence Tremblay.

A dance, to music by the Midnights, and a cold plate lunch ended the meeting.

Photo below - F.V. Harness (left) chairman, and B.A. McLellan, guest speaker at 19th annual meeting of Schreiber CPR Employees' Credit Union meeting. Photo by I. McCuaig.



## REPRESENTATIVES ATTEND O.A.M.R. MEETING

The regional meeting of the Association for the Mentally Retarded was held in Schreiber on November 22nd attended by the following: – John Haddad, Executive Director, O.A.M.R., Toronto; Robert Ferron, O.A.M.R. Northern Area representative; Mr. and Mrs. E.T. Charnock, chairman and secretary respectively, of District 14; W.R. Ellard, treasurer, of the Lakehead; Mr. and Mrs. John Kenna, Nipigon; S. Bridges, Gerladton; Rev. and Mrs. T.G. Husser and Roly Sinotte, Terrace Bay; continued next column .....

## ANGLICAN WOMEN SPONSOR SOCIAL

Draw prizes at the Christmas bazaar-tea held by Schreiber Anglican Church Women were won by Mrs. Ralph Morrill, cake; Anne Bailey, cushion; and Mrs. Roly Willis, Terrace Bay, table cloth. Tickets were sold by Mrs. Robert Winters.

Mrs. Ted Wilson was cashier and servitors were Mesdames Norman Glad, Reg Bailey, Harry Jartus, Bob Turner, Jim Figliomeni, Gus Krause, Jim Armstrong and Bill Furlonger.

Kitchen committee included Mesdames Jack Bryson, Geoff Birch, Douglas Moore, Cyril Sparkes, Archie Rigelsford,

Schreiber Artificial Ice Fund committee is still working to complete payment on the ice installation through its food booth at the rink and other projects.

Jack Winters and Miss Irene Spicer.

The bazaar table was convened by Mrs. Alvin Slater, Mrs. Ralph Morrill and Miss Dorothy Slater. The home baking booth was looked after by Mrs. Fred Harness and Mrs. J. D. Bryson.

The Girls' Auxiliary table was served by Vickie Krause, Ann Bailey, Brenda Rose Yates, Audrey Spencer, Joan Anne Sparker, Arlene Krause and Diana Madge.

Mrs. Ruth Rigelsford, Brenda Duncan and Terry Birch managed the children's fish pond.

Lloyd Small travelled to Toronto last week to attend the funeral of his father, Allan Small, a pioneer resident of Schreiber.

Mrs. Laura R. West and Mrs. Midge Bailey, Atikokan; Rev. A. Chabot; Mrs. P. Deol, Mr. and Mrs. J. Shmanka, and Mrs. M. Mair, Marathon; L. Spicer, Mr. and Mrs. H. Bickmore, Lakehead; Mrs. G. Banning and Mrs. G. Lengyel, Schreiber.

Speaking briefly Mr. Haddad explained the reason for forming the new areas. The former boundaries seemed unreasonable and after study of the economicareas, as designated by a government survey, these appeared to be what is required, with subdivisions as necessary.

He suggested that a development fund campaign be planned with a five year goal, and to further this that regional organizers be appointed or elected. Mr. Haddad further suggested that thought be given to combining the offices of chairman and O.A.M.R. representative, when election of new officers takes place. This move is an emerging pattern in the association.

Mr. Ferron said his meeting with officials of the Department of Education in Atikokan had been most successful, being promised their full co-operation. He had also been assured by E.J. Morgan, Director of Education, Lake Superior Divisional Board of Education, that every effort would be made to establish a school in Schreiber.

The next meeting was planned for Saturday, April 25th, in Nipigon.

Mr. Charnock asked those who had received certain forms to fill them in and return as soon as possible to Mrs. Dolly Robinson. - cont'd page 15....